
 



Gerringong Public School Term 4 Week 9 

 

Fortnightly Newsletter Term 4 Week 9                                      5th 

December 2022 

PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE 

Dear Families 

Well hasn’t 2022 flown by- I cannot believe this will be our final Newsletter for the year!  

Can I please thank all families and community members for their continued support during 2022. True 

partnerships with parents and staff really help our students grow and thrive to be the best version of 

themselves they can be. The  dedication, love and support our staff and families provide to all children is 

very evident.  

Students and staff have achieved so much in every aspect of education. We have students being 

involved in academic enrichment programs, High Performing and Gifted Education classes, student voice 

through the SRC, debating, public speaking, chess, music and band, dance through Southern Stars, many 

sporting experiences and competitions for all levels, creative art classes, Aboriginal Cultural lessons and 

one on one support. Gerringong Public School truly strives to meet the needs of all students.  

Congratulations to our SRC who raised $1182.65 for the Gerry Emery upgrade to the female amenities 

and building. This is a much needed upgrade for our community. A big thank you to Mr John Trevenar 

who has been instrumental in leading this for all sports women. Our students will benefit from this 

upgrade now and in the future, as we continue to utilise that space for future sporting events.  

Thank you to the P&C members for the opportunities and resources they have provided for our students. 

Due to some delays beyond our control, resources will be made visible to students soon. For example 

the purchase and installation of two cold water aqua bubblers, where students can fill drink bottles with 



refrigerated water. Playground markings for handball and snakes and ladders being painted, book 

shelving in our library, upgraded technology equipment so we can Zoom assemblies to our families who 

cannot attend due to work or illness. I would like to take this opportunity to thank Kate Mathies, our 

President of the P&C for leading a wonderful team. Good luck on your next adventure! 

End of Year Presentations 
We are looking forward to seeing everyone at our presentation assemblies and our end of year 

Celebration Picnic Concert. Everyone should have received an email last week regarding dates.  

End of Year Presentations 

• Tuesday 13 December Year 1 9.10am-10am 

• Tuesday 13 December Year 2 10am-10.55am 

• Tuesday 13 December Kindergarten 12- 12.55pm 

• Wednesday 14 December Year 3 9.15am-10am 

• Wednesday 14 December Year 4 10am-10.45am 

• Wednesday 14 December Year 5 12.00-1.00pm 

• Thursday 15 December Year 6 Graduation Assembly and Farewell 12.00-1.40pm 

Our end of year Celebration Picnic Concert will commence at 5.30pm on the back oval. Please bring 

camp chairs, picnic rugs and food. There will be drinks and sausage sizzle available to purchase. Also the 

Gelato Bike makes a welcome return to our school- Thank you.  All students need to be in the 

classrooms at 5.15pm ready to walk down as a group at 5.30pm. Students will remain with their class 

until they have performed, once they have finished they are welcome to sit with their families. Students 

are expected to remain seated and watch their fellow students perform and not run around. Please 

support staff in encouraging your child to respect all performers. Please note this is an alcohol free 

event.  



 

Class News 
Kindergarten students have been doing some amazing story writing. I was so thrilled to hear some of 

their stories last week. I also loved working with Maths groups and supporting students with early 

understandings of multiplication and "groups of". Mrs. Goldsmith had some fun Bingo games organised! 

Well done Kindergarten. 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

Last week Kindergarten had a visit from a local author. Katy Bowden is an artist, teacher and mother. 

She grew up on a dairy farm and has a passion for sharing her knowledge of the dairy industry with 

children. She even attended Gerringong Public School. Katy has now written numerous books, and we 

have some of them in our school Library. Katy shared her new Christmas book 'The Farmer Saves 

Christmas'. The students were engaged and asked lots of questions. It takes Katy around 2 weeks to 

illustrate 2 pages in her book. That's 15 weeks for one book! We are looking forward to when her next 

book gets released next year.  

 



 

 

Stage 2 Science Centre Excursion- Written by Micah and Tara. 
On Friday, we went to the Science Centre in Wollongong. While we were there, the first activity we did 

was a challenge that was held in a room called the Stem Zone. This stands for Science, Technology, 

Engineering and of course Maths. The challenge was to make the biggest tower, but we only had 15 

minutes, and at the end we had to take our hands off to see if they could stand. 

Then we went to the Planetarium - a 3D projection in a dome. Did you know that Mars has 2 moons? Or 

that Saturn's rings are going into the middle of the planet? It was interesting finding out about certain 

planets and the Milky Way galaxy. 



After the planetarium, we went to the exhibits and the Science Shop. Some of our favourite exhibits 

were the water vortex, beehive, thermal camera and tornado. 

The last thing we did was watch a science show. We learned about kinetic and potential energy. 

Potential energy is like when you pull back a rubber band, and it hasn't moved yet. Kinetic energy is 

moving energy; basically once you let go of the rubber band and it flies out of your hand it is using 

kinetic energy. We also learned about electrical and heat energy. Lights use electrical energy and when 

you rub your hands together you use heat energy. 

We really enjoyed the excursion and had the best day! 

By Micah and Tara. 

 



 



 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 

Last Friday, our Year 5 students took part in an exciting Leadership Incursion as part of their transition to 

Year 6. Our educator, Cameron,  from Explore Discover Act, led our students through various activities 

focusing on teamwork, being responsible and leading by example. Raffa from Year 5 said he learned a 

lot and had heaps of fun while working with other students from across Grade 5. Abi said it was really 

fun and it was a good idea for everyone to be involved because all of us will be leaders in the future.  



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

In week 7, 2 students and Ms Berwick attended the AECG STEAM Camp held in the Royal National Park. 

The venue was amazing and boasted an incredible outlook over Port Hacking River. The students met 

other children and participated in activities such as ancient string theory, painting and printing 

techniques, aquaculture, artefacts, cultural dance, boomerang throwing, language and much more. 

Presenters included the amazing Gadhungal Murring, the Royal National Park Environment education 



centre, Gabrielle Quakawoot and many more. However, the biggest excitement of all was the purchase 

of slushies on the drive home! 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 

1S have been learning all about patterns and algebra this week. They recognised and continued 

increasing and decreasing number patterns, skip counting patterns, coloured patterns, picture patterns 

and more. They are soaking up the last few weeks together as a class and are making the most of 

everyday! Go, 1S!  



 

 

 



 

 



 

Bell Times 2023 
Next Year our bell times will be: (slight change- just an additional 15 min in the first session) 

9am-11am First session 

11-11:55am Lunch 

11:55 - 1:40pm Middle session 

1:40-2pm Recess  

2-3pm Last session 

Except on a Wednesday, where they will remain the same as this year, due to Scripture.  

2023 Future Events 
GPS Swimming Carnival Albion Park Rail- Friday 3rd February 2023 

Tongarra Swimming Carnival- Friday 17th February 2023 

Best Start for Kindergarten- Wednesday 1st and Thursday 2nd February 2023 

First day for Kindergarten- Friday 3rd February 2023 

The School Photographer- Tuesday 21st February 2023 



School Dates:  
First Day of Term 4: Monday 10th October 2022 

Last Day of the Year: Friday 16th December 2022 

I would like to take this opportunity to wish everyone a very happy and safe Christmas and New Year. 

Please enjoy time with your families and friends and let’s hope we have a dry warm summer to enjoy! 

 

Kind regards   

Mrs Kristie Goldthorp OAM JP 

Principal 

 



Library News 

Overdue Books 
Thank you to parents and children for returning library books so we can continue to stock take in the 

library.  There are, however, over 100 books still on loan and this week your child may receive an 

overdue notice with a request to pay for the book if it cannot be located.   

Brain Box of Gerringong 
This fun quiz for children in all stages has been taking place during lunchtimes in the library.  This week 

the final 9 students in stages 1 and 3 will race for the buzzers to see who will be in the finals.  

Kinder finalists are: 

Hazel KL 

Grace KL 

Walter KG 

Stage 2 finalists are: 

Eric 4N 

Henry 4M 

Srimaan 4M 

  

The finals are going to be held in the hall on Tuesday 13th December at 2.00pm and parents of the 

finalists are invited to come along and watch.  I will post on Library Dojo, the Stage 1 and Stage 3 

winners. 



 

Author Visit 
Kinder children were enthralled last week when local author and illustrator Kathryn Bowden, who was 

once a student at GPS, read her latest book “The Farmer Saves Christmas”  Lots of questions were asked 

and many of our children now aspire to be an author and illustrator.  Rosie showed Kathryn her latest 

publications.  Great story writing Rosie! 

 



Holiday Reading – Gerringong Public Library 
Our local library is running a great reading program over the holidays.  Call into Gerringong Library and 

ask for a registration form.  Remember … any holiday reading counts towards your Premier’s Reading 

Challenge for 2023, just keep a record of your reading and the challenge opens for online recording in 

February. 

 



Calendar Term 4  

 



 



OFFICE NEWS 

School Bytes Finance 2023 

 



 

School bytes– Online Permission Note 
As you would be aware we are now using the online permission notes through the School Bytes system. 

The feedback we are receiving has been positive and we do understand that for some it may take a bit 

of getting used to. A great suggestion would be to add the particular event to your electronic calendar 

and mark the email received as important so you are able to retrieve the event information easily. 

Alternatively the permission note can be printed. Please be sure to respond even if your child is not 

attending/participating. 

We value any feedback, please contact the office with any questions or suggestions. 



School News 

K-2 Awards Term 4 Week 7 

 



Term 4 Week 8 Wave Winners  

 

 

Our P&C AGM is tonight! We would love to see a large number of attendees to this important meeting. 

The current President, Secretary and Fundraising Team will be stepping back from their roles and we 

look forward to seeing new people step into these positions. We are also looking for a team of people to 

become our school gardening team. Please have a look at the various role statements and contact the 



P&C at gerringongpandc@gmail.com1 if you have any questions. Looking forward to seeing you at the 

Gerroa Fisherman's Club on Monday 5th December.  

 
 

1mailto:gerringongpandc@gmail.com 

mailto:gerringongpandc@gmail.com


 

Disclaimer: Gerringong Public School advertises in this column as a service to parents. Gerringong 

Public School does not endorse or accept responsibility for the management or organisation of the 

advertised events or services. Please note: The community deadline is 12 noon on Friday. Items 

received after this time will not be published until the following week. 



 

 



 



 



 



 



 

 

 



Gerringong Public School 

Address: 12 Archibald Rd Gerringong NSW 2534 Phone: 0242 341 376  

email: Gerringong-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au2 

Visit us at our website:  https://gerringong-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/  

 
2mailto:Gerringong-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
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